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Portrush and Magill Roads Intersection 
Upgrade 
The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) is upgrading the intersection of Portrush and 
Magill roads to improve travel times, connectivity, capacity and safety for all users. The $98 million project is 
jointly funded (50:50) by the Australian and South Australian governments. 

The second stage of asphalting work will be undertaken at the intersection and on all approaches to the 
intersection commencing Thursday, 18 November 2021. This stage of work will be completed Friday, 26 
November 2021, weather permitting.  

Hours of work are between 7pm and 6am, Sunday to Friday. No works will be undertaken on Saturday 
nights.  

Some noise disturbance can be expected while these works are completed. However, every effort will be made 
to minimise disruption to surrounding properties and road users, as much as practically possible. 

Temporary partial intersection closure 

The western side of the Portrush and Magill Road intersection will be temporarily closed for five nights 
from Sunday, 21 November 2021 to Friday, 26 November 2021 while this work is carried out. This closure 
will facilitate the placement of new asphalt on the intersection. The road will reopen at the completion of the shift 
each morning.  

Northbound and southbound traffic will be maintained along Portrush Road. Eastbound and westbound traffic 
on Magill Road will be detoured around the intersection via Fullarton Road and The Parade. Please see map 
over page for traffic detour information. 

Speed and lane restrictions will be in place. Traffic controllers will assist traffic turning right from Portrush Road 
to Magill Road east, and traffic turning right from Magill Road east to Portrush Road. 

Please plan ahead, allow extra travel time and take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed limits, 
detour signs, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.  

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. For safety reasons the 
footpath and bike lane on the western side of Portrush Road will remain closed between Beulah Road and Dover 
Street. Signage is in place to direct pedestrians and cyclists to alternative access and/or detours. 

Every effort will be made to minimise impact to the community and access to properties will be maintained 
throughout these works. 

Public transport services will be detoured with advance notice of temporary changes provided at bus stops and 
on the Adelaide Metro website www.adelaidemetro.com.au 
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Site shut down over the Christmas period  

There will be a site shut down over the Christmas period between Thursday, 23 December and Tuesday, 4 
January 2022, where no works will be undertaken. 

In January 2022, the final wearing course will be installed, and further details will be provided prior to those 
works commencing.  

The Department appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken. 

Further information about the remaining stages of work will be provided in advance.  
 
To find out more about the project or register for future updates, please visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/magill, email 
dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au or telephone: 1300 595 263. 

Kind regards, 

Portrush and Magill Roads Intersection Upgrade Project Team  

 

Partial intersection closure 
Sunday, 21 November 2021 to Friday, 26 November 2021 from 7pm to 6am each night. 

 


